
DVR Meeting 
November 1, 2010 

Child Care 
 

Members Present:  Mary Rinchiuso (Triton), Kathy Cunningham (Triton), Jen Maldonado (Leyden), 
Eileen Falls (Leyden), Karen Golin (Proviso East), Valarie Pozen (Leyden)  
 
Schools Absent:  Proviso West, Elmwood Park, Oak Park River Forest, Ridgewood, Riverside-Brookfield 

 
1. Triton Update 

a. Mary Rinchiuso discussed the Associate Degree of Arts in Teaching (AAT).   This degree is 
available in Early Childhood Education, Special Education as well as Secondary Math and 
Science.  It is currently accepted at all state universities, and she is pursuing articulation with 
the local private colleges.   

b. Many of the students are struggling with the basic skills tests; primarily the math section.  
Students are thriving in the program, and then unable to advance due to their struggle with this 
test.  All education students must pass the Basic Skills test prior to earning 45 college hours.  
Triton offers a free math workshop for students who want to refresh their math skills before 
taking the test. 

2. Articulated Credit 
a. Valarie Berger discussed the changes in articulation versus dual credit.  In order for the high 

schools to offer articulated credit, the instructor must have a minimum of a master’s degree in 
their subject area.  Few of the high school teachers have degrees in the subject area, so this 
eliminates the possibility of articulated credit.  Valarie also explained that the high school 
courses are no longer articulated for credit with Triton College. 

b. Members present expressed frustration with the students who earned articulated credit prior to 
this change, but were not awarded the credit.  Members felt the students should have been 
“grandfathered in”, and awarded the credit. 

3. Promotion of Early Childhood Education in high schools 
a. Members discussed a variety of ways to promote ECE in the high schools.  One idea was a 

showing of “Waiting for Superman” for the Triton ECE students and the high school students.  
The movie would be followed with discussion on the movie. 

b. Another idea was an ECE summer camp where the students would visit a variety of stations 
including motivators, make and take, and literacy. 

4.  Non-traditional students in ECE 
a. Males were considered the non-traditional student in ECE.  Mary explained that many of the 

females are following their passion regardless of the lower pay, while the males were in search 
of a higher paying career.  Mary said many of the males move into elementary or secondary 
education which is more lucrative that ECE, and it still allows them to work with children. 

b. Mary explained the bilingual ECE Program at Triton.  Native Spanish speaking students initially 
enroll in 1 credit hour courses taught in Spanish by a bilingual college instructor.  After a few 
semesters those students transition into 3 credit hour courses taught in English by a college 
instructors with a bilingual in-class tutor available for the students.  Several students have 
successfully completed ECE certificates and degrees as a result of the ECE bilingual program at 
Triton.   

c. This program is working on expansion. All education students must pass the Basic Skills test 
prior to earning 45 college hours.  

d. Triton offers a free math workshop for students who want to refresh their math skills before 
taking the test. 

5. Gateways to Opportunity Credentials 
a. Mary reviewed the Gateway credentials.  The brochure is attached. 
b. Mary also explained that Triton’s program automatically qualifies students for the Gateway 

credentials, and the students are exempt from the Gateway review process. 
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